
 

BRADMORE PARISH COUNCIL 
Not t i nghamsh i r e  

 

This Newsletter gives a brief description of the topics discussed at the Annual Council meeting 7 January 2015 
and is available to residents (via email) or paper copy on request.  The newsletter is also sited on both 

noticeboards.  The information is given as a service to villagers and is believed to be accurate, but will not be 
verified as such until the next meeting of the Parish Council. 
 

 
   

CORRESPONDENCE 

The Rushcliffe Local Plan Part 1: Core Strategy was formally adopted by 

Rushcliffe Borough Council at its Council meeting on Monday 22 December 2014.  See 

www.rushcliffe.gov.uk/planningpolicy for further details. 

 

DCLG have published the Transparency Code for smaller authorities, which is issued  initially as 

“recommended practice”, with the intention of making the code mandatory by the start of the 

2015/16 financial year.   

 

The Ruddington & District Branch of the Royal British Legion are appealing for new members. You do 

not have to be a member of the Armed Forces.  If you would like to join your local branch in 

Ruddington contact Ken Hicks (Tel 0115 921 3112) or George Fearn (0115 921 3556) 

  

The Parish Council had written to the Highways Department concerning the traffic congestion at the 

Business Park roundabout.  Nottinghamshire County Council responded to the effect that, as there 

had only been one vehicle collision involving a single vehicle losing control on ice within the period 

01/01/2011 to 30/06/2014, this represented a good accident record and therefore did not justify a 

major scheme.  The eventual solution sometime in the future may depend more on upgrades to the 

surrounding major A road routes as an alternative to the A60. 

 

A resident had written to the Parish Council with concerns about the planning application on Asher 

Lane, Ruddington.  146 Ruddington residents had met in St Peter’s Rooms, Ruddington, to voice 

their objections.  Individuals should also post their objections/comments on the Rushcliffe Planning 

website. 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY – 

DOLPHIN MORRIS MEN will visit Bradmore at 8pm on Thursday, 28th May. 

CAROL SINGING – Thursday, 17th November 2015 

 

PLANNING MATTERS (RBC) 

Ref: 14/01931/FUL  Mr David Mortimer GRANT PERMISSION 

Single storey rear extension, 65 Loughborough Road, NG11 6PA 

 

14/02330/FUL and 14/02509/LBC    Mr P Hall    GRANT PERMISSION 

Removal of central pier and two single garage doors to existing garage, insert double garage door. 

The Paddock, Farmer Street, Bradmore, NG11 6PE 

 

Ref 14/01756/FUL    Mr A Fairbrother  (REFUSE PERMISSION) 

Demolition of garage, two storey extension, porch, application of render, new  windows and doors at 

13 Far Street, Bradmore, NG11 6PF 

 

AMENITIES – VILLAGE TIDY UP ON 4TH OCTOBER 

Due back weather and lack of support, the bulb planting on 8th November had to be cancelled.  

 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY – 9TH NOVEMBER 

Russ Jones, RhR Corps of Bugle and Drums, has sent his thanks to the Parish Council for the £50 

donation and would like to thank residents for their kind donations which totalled £54.21. 

 

http://www.rushcliffe.gov.uk/planningpolicy


 

 

CHRISTMAS EVENTS 

The carol singing took place in the Community Hall, due to bad weather, followed by refreshments 

with Mr and Mrs Garner as arranged. The sum of £304.34 was raised.  

 

About 100 people attended the New Year’s Day Walk, led by Mr and Mrs R Wilby, followed by 

refreshments in the Church Room. 

 

FINANCE 

The Parish Council has applied to the Borough Council for a Precept of £2,900 for 2015-2016 (the 

same as 2014-2015). A council tax grant of £40 will also be given by the Borough Council, although 

this has been reduced from £50 received in 2014-2015.  

 

FOOTPATHS AND STILES 

Cllr Colwill would be installing “expamet” on stiles to alleviate the problem of slipping. 

 

NEXT MEETING  

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 4th March 2015 commencing 7:30 pm in the Church 

Room (subject to additional meetings as necessary). If you wish to raise any points, please inform a 

Councillor beforehand, or come to the meeting yourself and speak during the open session. 

 

 
 

YOUR  PARISH COUNCIL                                COUNCILLORS 
Address all correspondence to: 
      Keith Ackroyd  Millfield, 32 Far Street (Chair) 

The Clerk, Monica Mills    Margaret Curran The Cottage, Donkey Lane (Vice Chair) 
“Wynyards”, 35 Main Street    Reg Adair  Forge Cottage, Loughborough Road 
Bradmore, NG11 6PB                   Fiona Cattell  Fircroft, 118 Loughborough Road 
Tel:  0115 984 1626                     Mike Peregrine  37 Main Street, Bradmore 

Mobile:  07423  018 572    Jaqui Nathanson  Yorke Farmhouse, 130 Loughborough  Rd                                     
Email:  monicann@talktalk.net   Roger Colwill The Old Mill, Blackcliffe Farm Mews 

 
Parish Notices are displayed on the official notice boards in Far Street and beside the bus stop 

 
      


